CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
JULY 11, 2023

5:38 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb
Pope, Greg South, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by Greg South and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes
were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as
presented. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $400,727.73 were then presented for consideration for payment. Greg South made
the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the bills were
approved for payment.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2023-18. Greg South made the motion to approve
Resolution 2023-18. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried. Mayor Baker abstained.

Resolution No. 2023-19 was next on the agenda. Greg South made the motion to approve Resolution
2023-19. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried.

There were NO Visitor Comments.

In Council Reports, John Lawrence thanked the Street Department for the demolition of a house on
Church Street.

Richard Williams had NO report.

Jubal Feazell asked about when the audit would be completed.
Caleb Pope had NO report.

Greg South had NO report.

David lvey was absent.

Terry Kiser had NO report.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that work was still in progress on the columns at the Civic Center. He also
informed the Council that AVENU had started on the initial stages of the auditing for the City.

In the Mayor’s report he thanked Terry and Ashlee for the hard work and dedication on the Freedom
Celebration. He also mentioned the line of storms that we had last week.

With no other business to come before the Council, Greg South made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 5:45 pm.



